[image: ]Rotary Club of Fairmont
Board Meeting Minutes
May 16, 2024


Attendees: Board members Lou Spatafore, Sean Sawyer, Larissa Cason, Paula Kurczak, Julie Sawyer, and Laura Candell. Guest Nick Ailport.

Lou Spatafore called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

· Committee Updates: 
· Grants – the club received the check from the district for the district grant.
· Special Events
· Fifth Thursday in May, no event because of District Conference in Morgantown
· June 27 - Changing of the Guard at Brickside
· [bookmark: _GoBack]July 24 – Club picnic at the Sawyer’s house
· Fifth Thursday in August, FSU football tailgate
· Flags – Julie Sawyer has been installing sleeves for new subscribers. These need to be completed by tomorrow. Lou Spatafore will help. There are also issues with transporting the flags for about 20 new installations given the length of the flag poles. The club has collected over $20,000 in subscriptions so far for the current cycle. He Scouts are covering the routes for the installations for current subscribers.
· Membership – Sean Sawyer obtained a sample for a new member orientation from Zone administration. He would like to schedule a session. The Board discussed presenting the orientation during a regular club meeting, then holding sessions for new members as appropriate.

· Upcoming Speakers:
· May 23 – John Rosana from Cheat Lake Rotary re radon gas
· June 6 – Jessica Shaeffer, First Energy Green Team
· New Business:
· Paula Kurczak made a motion for the club to pay for the hotel rooms for members attending the District Conference in Morgantown. After discussion, the motion was withdrawn. 
· The Board discussed proposed new criteria for the scholarship committee to award scholarships. The Board asked Nick Ailport to prepare a draft for Board consideration.
· On May 10, the Offens were sent a collection letter for their past due dues payment, giving them 10 days to make payment. In the event that the Offens do not make payment, Sean Sawyer will prepare a Magistrate Court complaint to be filed by Lou Spatafore.
· Due to problems with the club’s current meeting location, the Board discussed a new meeting location. Larissa Cason made a motion to move the meeting location to Brickside beginning June 6, which Paula Kurczak seconded. The motion passed.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Larissa Cason, Secretary
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